
Minutes of the Building Committee

GHS Music Instructional Space and Auditorium Project

Date:

May 3, 2011
Location:
Staff Development Room, Havemeyer building
Attendees:
Committee Voting Members – Robert Brady, Leslie Cooper, Aris Crist, Bill Kelly, Leslie Moriarty, Joe Ross, Sandy Waters, Jackie Welsh.    

Ex-Officio –  Sid Freund, Bob, Kavee, Peter Robinson

Other – Kathy Cowles and Scott Kirkham from Perkins + Will, Ty Tregellas from Turner, Bob Lichtenfeld, Susan Chipouras, Chris Winters, John Frangione, Jeff Spector, Neil Bouknight, Genny Krob, Pam Speer, Julie Ruth of the Greenwich Time
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 a.m. by Joe Ross, Chairman.
MOTION:  A motion was made by Bob Brady and seconded by Leslie Cooper to approve a payment of $69,106 to Perkins + Will.


VOTE:

8 – 0



MOTION APPROVED

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bob Brady and seconded by Leslie Cooper to approve a payment of $5,000 to Turner Construction.


VOTE:

8 – 0 



MOTION APPROVED

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bob Brady and seconded by Leslie Cooper to approve the minutes for April 5, 2011 and April 19, 2011.


VOTE:

8 – 0 



MOTION APPROVED

The Building Committee discussed the State requirement for an enhanced commissioning for LEEDS certification since the project is eligible for more than $2 million reimbursement funds.  Committee discussed seeking proposals for this service.

The Building Committee discussed the concurrent efforts to move the project towards construction and identified committee liaisons for each:  RTM (Moriarty/Kelly); P&Z zoning sign-off (Moriarty/Welsh); ARC approval (Heagney); State’s BSF (Brady/Chipouras); peer reviews of structural, MEP and code compliance/architectural/CD issues (Welsh/Waters); building permit process (Ross/Brady); budget and value engineering efforts (Committee). 
The Building Committee discussed the summer site work, including tree review and bid process.  P+W presented the conditions for the review by the State BSF, including the need for Building Committee and BOE sign-off on the final plans and for the document dates to reflect the estimate dates.
P+W identified that there may be additional required work for a traffic study to meet BSF needs.  A proposal will be provided to the Committee.

The Committee called for a Special Meeting on Tuesday, May 10, 2011 to vote on the plans, budget and timetable.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 17, 2011 at 7:30 a.m. in the Staff Development Room at Havemeyer.  A motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting at 9:20 a.m.
 Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Moriarty




Joe Ross
Clerk






Chairman
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